Limited Quantities On All Items

Trees, trip plans

The Institute Ode and the Mary Stewart Collect opened the June meeting of the Acton Women's Institute held at the library.

Miss Dorothy Simmons presided over the meeting. opened with a poem, a thought for the day, followed by prayer. The minutes of the secretary and treasurer's reports were read and adopted, and correspondence dealt with. The roll call was answered by 16 ladies, answering with their summer plans.

Two trees, one evergreen and one flowering crab tree, were dedicated at the cometery on decoration day, by Rev. McKenzie, in loving memory of members who had passed on.

Plans for the bus trip to Toronto June 9, planned by Mrs. Geo. Fryer, by Tyler Transport Co. was finalized. A bus trip to northern Onterio in the fall, to see the colored leaves, was left over to the fall to plan.

Mrs. Grace Nelles asked to be relieved of the office of treasurer for the coming year; Mrs. Marie Hargrave offered to take the task

Mrs. R. Lindsay and Mrs. E. Lambert give detailed reports of the district annual held at Boston church, deciding it was the best they had ever attended. The meeting closed with the singing of O Canada and W.I. Grace. A delicious lunch was enjoyed during a social half hour over a cup of tea.

Closing meeting held by U.C.W.

Both units of the Trinity United Church Women joined for their closing meeting and pot luck supper in the church Wednesday of last week.

Mrs. J. Gibson, second

vice-president, chaired the meeting and Mrs. H. Patterson led in devotions.

A film on Dr. McClure's life in India proved very interesting. Dr. McClure is now moderator of the church.

Personals

Golden Age club members had changeable weather Tuesday fortheir bus trip to Owen Sound. The day started out fine but ended with rain.

Attending the Shriners Ball in Guelph arena last Friday evening from Acton were Mr. and Mrs. Charles Perry, Mr. and Mrs. G. W. McKenzie, Mr. and Mrs. C. L. Rognvaldson.

Mrs. Lynda Kornys of Vancouver and one-year-old Steven have been guests of her parents Mr. and Mrs. L. Lovell, 32 Brock Street, for the put two weeks. Her husband Levente dropped in for the weekend on his way back to Vancouver from Chicago. Mrs. Kornya is flying home some time this week.

Attending the annual United Church men's conference at Canadian Keswick, near Port Carling, last weekend were the Rev. Gordon Turner, W. J Beatty, Ivan Harris, son Merl Harris and Bill Coats. United Church moderator Dr. McClure was one of the principal speakers.

Presentations

to teachers

High school teachers enjoyed a picnic supper together at Rockwood Conservation area on Friday. The year-end picnic has become an annual event before school ends.

Presentations were made to the teachers who are leaving the staff.

Mrs. Suthedand is really changing her role, and will be student at the University of Saskatchewan. Mrs. Judy Hallman is retiring. Ted Curtis will be teaching at Orangeville. Jim Holmes in the Niagara district and Harvey Goodman in Toronto.

Mrs. Hunter, who organized the supper, was given a bouquet of roses.

Lost cheques happy ending

The thoughtfulness of two young children, aged about 11, helped out an Acton man this week. The two youngsters discovered a cheque in an envelope and brought it to the O.P.P.

When the police contacted the man involved he realized he had lost other cheques as well. He promptly searched for them, and located them in his vehicle.



